


PRE-EMPLOYMENT PHYSICALS

Pre-employment physicals are not available at the alternate clinic sites. The Union or the Employer will
provide the name of an acceptable location.

Similar to the examination reports issued by the Diagnostic Centers, the reports issued by the alternate
clinics will contain on the last page a “fit-for-duty” or “not-fit-for-duty” certification as of the date of the

diagnostic examination.

FREQUENCY OF EXAM

Regardless of whether an alternate clinic or a MEBA Diagnostic Center is used, Eligible Employees and
Pensioners and their dependents will be entitled to only one annual diagnostic examination per calendar
year.

ELIGIBILITY

To receive an annual diagnostic examination, an Employee must meet the eligibility requirements for
benefits under the Plan.

To receive an annual diagnostic examination, a Pensioner must make the required pensioner contributions
to the Plan.

TRANSPORTATION

Transportation benefits vary depending on whether a MEBA Diagnostic Center or one of the alternate
Gulf Coast Clinics is used.

e MEBA Diagnostic Center

If the Baltimore or Oakland Diagnostic Centers are used, there is no change in the available
transportation benefits. If the Eligible Employee’s or Pensioner’s home of record is in excess of
75 miles from a MEBA Diagnostic Center, the Plan will reimburse the cost of one (1) round trip
per year for him and his family from his home of record to the nearest MEBA Diagnostic Center.
Reimbursement will be made in accordance with the Plan’s travel reimbursement policy. The
Plan’s travel coordinator must still be used for all transportation arrangements to a MEBA
Diagnostic Center.

e Alternate Gulf Coast Clinics
If one of the alternate Gulf Coast Clinics is used and the Eligible Employee’s or Pensioner’s
home of record is in excess of 75 miles from the alternate Gulf Coast clinic, an allowance of $50
per family will be paid. No other transportation benefits are payable when an alternate Gulf
Coast clinic is used.

Note: Anyone living outside the 75 mile limit will only be reimbursed the $50 when an alternate
Gulf Coast clinic is used.

Please remember that this notice is not an official Plan document and does not change or otherwise

interpret the terms of the official Plan documents, such as the Agreement and Declaration of Trust
Establishing the MEBA Welfare Plan (“Trust Agreement”) or the MEBA Medical and Benefits Plan
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Rules and Regulations (“Rules and Regulations™). Your rights can only be determined by referring to
these official documents, which are available for your inspection as described in the “Your Rights”
section of your Summary Plan Description (“SPD”).

If you have any questions regarding these changes, contact the Member Services Department at the Plan
Office by calling 410-547-9111 or 800-811-6322. Keep this notice with your SPD so that when you refer
to the SPD you will be reminded of the changes described in this notice.

o 3 AN * \\\\
e S WA

Ann S. Gilchrist, Administrator

May 2018

20624046v1

Page 3 of 3



